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“Veggies on Wheels” (edited by Wolfgang W.) generally appears around the beginning of every month.
 

Dear Pfenning’s Food Box Community, 
  
We are in our last delivery week for this year!  
Harvest is done, local production has been reaped, migrant workers heading home, more work indoors than outdoors 
now, and the same could be said for all of us, as well. When winter rolls around, we all tend to focus more on the inner 
values – whether it be the cozy evenings at home around a crackling fireplace in the midst of our loved ones, or your 
increased inner reflection on matters important to you. No lack of those in these turbulent times. 
 
Here’s an end-of-the-year tidbit you may be interested in. After the unprecedented increase in the need for home 
delivery and for shopping at our Store since March, which remains considerable, I was no longer able to work on the 
Pfenning’s Farm. Home delivery and Store matters have been demanding my full-time engagement. As this has not 
changed and appears to be the “new normal,” I have now – after 22 years of faithful part-time service – decided to 
resign from working on the Pfenning’s Farm and to continue concentrating fully on our Home Delivery Service and on 
Pfenning’s Organic & More – the Store. Yes, for anyone not yet in the loop, we are Pfenning’s Organic & More – 
whereas Pfenning’s Organic Vegetables Inc. may have the same name (and be related as to name and family 
relations), but is an absolutely separate business. 
 
Back to field happenings! Almut and Kris, who has been helping us out with Food Box packing since the summer, 
were fortunate enough to muster some elbow grease and assist Dianne from Golden Acres Farm (from where we get 
a lot of the local produce you see in your Baskets) with her Carrot harvest just a few weeks ago at the beginning of 
December. Dianne does a lot of hands-on farming and was happy to get some handy help where machines could not 
go due to the wet conditions at that time. This may have been one of the latest Carrot harvests ever. We look forward to 
seeing Dianne’s Local Carrots in many Food Baskets this winter. 
 

Reminder: Holiday Delivery Break  
 
Here again is our Christmas and New Year’s Delivery Schedule: 
 

Your last delivery for this year will be on December 21-23. 
NO DELIVERIES on December 28-30 and NO DELIVERIES on January 4-6, 2021. 
We will be back for deliveries again in the New Year on January 11-13, 2021. 
 
A note on BIWEEKLY DELIVERIES: Biweekly customers who received a delivery last week will get their next one on 
January 11-13, and those receiving a delivery this week will get their next one on January 18-20. 
 
Store Holiday Schedule 
 
Pfenning’s Organic & More will be open until 1 p.m. on December 24th. After the Store Holiday 
Break, we will reopen again for business on Tuesday, January 5th, 2021. Looking forward to 
perhaps seeing you at the Store. 
 
Finally: Thank you to all of you who – both physically as well as in spirit – support our Store and our Home 

Delivery Service! We are grateful for your continued patronage! 
 
From all of us at Pfenning’s Organic & More, may you celebrate a 
peaceful and unperturbed Christmas and a confident New Year, 
Wolfgang, Almut, Jenny, Andrea, Hayley, Barnhild, Aurélie and Kris 


